11/04/2022
Dear Parents,

Our last Halloween related topic was “Owl” and the color brown. During Circle Time, we sang
songs about owls (one little owl, late at night, 5 little owls) and practiced making the owl’s
sound “whoo, whoo”. The participation of the children during circle is not optimal but they are
doing a great job as they are paying more attention, they also clap their hands and play with
the musical instruments. It takes some time to get use to the routine and very soon they will be
doing the gestures while we sing the songs.

For Art and small group, the children colored a construction paper brown using do a dot
marker. This paper was cut out of a shape of an owl and the children glued circles to make the
eyes and a triangle for the nose. They scribbled on a construction paper with brown crayons.
During the Art activity, with the help of the teachers, the children are just learning to hold a
crayon and scribble and need our guidance.

The children did well using the do a dot crayon as they pound the marker on the paper. We also
can say that they enjoy painting and try to have a taste of it....It is non toxic!

We decided to not participate in the new activity of Music and Movements Virtual Class: 90% of
the children are non-walker and some can't even stand up by themself. In a few months, when
they will be ready, we will join the class. In the meantime, we will practice in the classroom!

On Thursday, the children were happy to see Ms. Clarice for the Music Class: they love listening
to her songs and music; this week she brought guiros, and the children took turn to play with it
by scraping it along the notches or taping on it.

Have a wonderful weekend!
Mrs. Murielle & Ms. Lauren



